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TISD TO BEGIN ADVANCED PLACEMENT COURSES  
AT SIXTH GRADE LEVEL DURING 2007-08 SCHOOL YEAR 

 
Texarkana, TX – In order to meet the desires and identified needs of the 

community, Texarkana Independent School District will begin offering              
Pre-Advanced Placement (Pre-AP) in all core curriculum areas for sixth grade 
students at Texas Middle School during the 2007-08 school year. 

 
The Pre-AP model is an extension of the Pre-AP and Advanced 

Placement (AP) model that currently exists in seventh and eighth grades and at 
the high school level.  The courses offered will cover many of the main themes 
offered through the high school AP courses but with the intention of preparing 
and introducing middle level students to the rigor and expectations of a high 
school level AP course. 

 
“A more rigorous curriculum does not necessarily mean more homework, 

but rather more challenging assignments that lead students to think and perform 
at a level beyond the customary curriculum,” commented Ronnie Thompson, 
Executive Director School Improvement.  “The goal of the Pre-AP courses is to 
make sure students begin to demonstrate the skills needed to be successful in 
AP and Concurrent Enrollment courses at the high school level and thus 
successful at the collegiate level.  Studies show that students who acquire 
analytical thinking and communication skills at an earlier grade level are more 
likely to succeed academically in challenging college courses.”   
 

Sixth grade teachers will work cooperatively with 7 – 12 grade instructors 
to form Pre-AP vertical teams that develop and implement a vertically aligned 
program aimed at helping students acquire the skills necessary for success in 
collegiate curriculum.  
 

-MORE- 
 



 
“This downward expansion of the Advanced Placement program is in 

keeping with TISD’s commitment to continue offering more advanced academic 
opportunities for students,” stated Dr. Larry Sullivan, Superintendent of Schools. 
During the last five years, Texas High has seen a 45% increase in AP Program 
enrollment with a 145% increase in students scoring “3” or higher. 
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